
 

 

 

  

 

 

 

Important update for Parents: 21/5/2020 

 

Dear Parents/ Carers, 

I hope this letter finds you well and that you and your family are able to stay safe at these 

unprecedented times. 

As you will be aware, the Board of Directors for the Lydiate Learning Trust met on Wednesday 

20th May 2020 to discuss the re-opening of the school in order to provide face to face provision for 

Year 10 and Year 12. I now write to update you on the discussion and outcomes of that meeting. 

The Board considered a comprehensive risk assessment, the significant differences of opinion 

nationally and locally and all evidence that has been provided to date. At this time there was 

unanimous agreement that, despite the drive to resume face-to-face education in preparation for 

exams in 2021, as always the safety and wellbeing of our students, staff and community must come 

first. With this as priority, the decision was made to delay the return to school for Year 10 and Year 

12. A further meeting will take place on Monday 1st June 2020 to review this position.  

For now, all students will continue with Remote Learning at home and I ask you to ensure that 

they are engaging fully with this provision. Please do not hesitate to contact us with any problems. 

We are here to help. 

Finally, may I take this opportunity to thank you for your kind words, messages and continued 

support.  

 

Yours sincerely, 

 

Ms Vincent 

Headteacher 


